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TTWC Foundation:               
“A Lasting Legacy” 
Please remember the TTWC Founda-
tion when making In Memory of 
Donation and In Honor of Donation. 
Your support of the Foundation will 
be appreciated.  
For more information or to donate: 
ttwcfoundation@gmail.com 
813-985-8394 

Hi Everyone! 
 
I just finished looking through this newsletter and want to 
thank all of you for your good work in your contributions 
of time and dollars to make our community and world a 
better place for all!  Please note we need your help in our 
major fund-raiser, the Holiday Tour of Homes.  
I ask that you help in whatever way you can; by buying 
tickets, working at the event and selling tickets to your 
friends and neighbors.  With all of us pitching in, we can 
replenish our funds and continue our worthwhile projects next year. 
See message below from District 8 Newsletter: 
We will collect these funds at our October 23rd meeting, so get to counting 
your doors! 
 
With appreciation,   

Marilyn 
——————————————————————————————————————————- 
Hello GFWC Florida Clubs!! 
 
Please join our “Let’s Open the Door to a Smile” Campaign.  It’s so easy………just count how 
many doors you have in your home (sure you can include barn doors) and donate ten cents 
for each of them.  At the Annual District Meeting, each club should bring a check or cash to 
cover all the doors their club counted.  The District Director may collect from each club and 
then present the donations to the traveling officers.  Just think of how cool to count, donate 
and then……help bring a smile to a child. 
 
THANK YOU FOR YOUR HELP ON THIS CAMPAIGN!!!! 



1st  VP, Community Service Projects 
  Thank you to our CSP Chairs for all they do throughout the year. Let me know if 
you would be interested in taking a leadership position for our wonderful CSPs. 
Now is the time to confess how many hours you have been working on club pro-
jects or club related projects! Please let me know of your hours so we can re-
port them to GFWC.  

- Cheri Donohue 

 

2nd  VP, Fundraising 

Deadline to order cakes for the holidays is our October meeting (10/23/19). 
The cakes will be ready to pick up in November .  Order form on page 6. 

As we all know, our major FUNDRAISER, The Tour of Homes, is December 7, 
2019.  We need all members to participate in this event. All members (Active 
and Associate) are requested to purchase/sell at least 2 Tickets.  Note that the 
price of tickets goes up November 21, 2019.  Buy early and save!!!  For mem-
bers who will be working the day of this event, you are Invited to join us on Fri-
day evening (beginning at 6:00 p.m.)  for a private tour. Everything will be in 
place as it will be on Saturday.  This tour is for workers only and you MUST reg-
ister in advance by calling Teressa Fraser (506-6777) before November 26.  
There will be a van available for those who do not wish to drive at night (the first 
14 to register may go by van). 

Tour tickets are available ($20.00 until Nov. 21 then $25.00)  May be obtained 
at all meetings prior to event or via Eventbrite through our website. 

Members are invited to be a Patron in our program for a$100.00 donation. 
Deadline is November 1st.  Invite your family and/or friends to be a Sponsor or 
Patron.   

- Beth Redman 

Officer’s Reports 
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Norma Walker 
Member at Large 

Calendar of Events 

October 10: Juniorette   Meet-
ing  7 PM    Woodmont Club-
house 

October 14:  Board Meeting 
10AM   Woodmont Clubhouse 

October 17: Junior Meeting 
7PM     Woodmont Clubhouse 

October 23: General Meeting 
10 AM    Woodmont Clubhouse 

October 26: GFWC FL Fall Tour 
of Officers  9 AM   Sun City 
Center Woman’s Club 

November 4:  Board Meeting 
10AM   Woodmont Clubhouse 

November 4: Juniorette   Meet-
ing  7 PM    Woodmont Club-
house 

November 8:  Reporting Work-
shop  9 AM   Lutz Civic Center 

November 9 & 10  TT Arts 
Festival 10AM –4PM  Wood-
mont Park 

November 20: General Meeting 
10 AM    Woodmont Clubhouse 

November 21: Junior Meeting 
7PM     Woodmont Clubhouse 
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Officer’s Reports—continued 

Dress for Success  
of Tampa Bay 

3rd VP, Membership Chair 

We have 2 more new members to add to our Club! A re-
minder that dues are due active member $50 or associ-
ate member $75 or dual member $25 to the TTWC. For 
more info contact Elaine our treasurer, thanks. 

- Mary Grevencamp 

 

Community Service Projects 
Arts 
  Please consider sponsoring or volunteering at the Temple Terrace Arts & 
Crafts Festival on Nov. 9 & 10 from 10 AM—4 PM. Volunteer jobs are in two 
locations - one to meet & greet at an Arts Council table and one to sit at 
GFWC TTWC table to promote the Tour of Homes 
Contact me or any member of the Arts Council for details. 
- Cheri Donohue 
 
Education 
We partnered with the Juniors to supply food and desserts for the teachers at 
Temple Terrace Elementary School for their Parents Conference Night.  I de-
livered well over 100 items of school supplies that you donated to TTE in Sep-
tember- thank you! Please bring in any children’s books, especially Dr. Seuss 
that you can donate for the GFWC Book Heroes program. 
- Elaine Coniglio 
 

Home Life 

     Home Life will have a Health Fair before the October meeting. It will be 9 
a.m. - 10:30 a.m. At 8:30 a.m. there will be an exercise warm up. Healthy 
snacks will be served. Please come and get your blood pressure checked, get 
a great massage, or maybe a little exercise. There will be other representa-
tives with valuable information.  Also, October is Breast Cancer Awareness 
Month so wear you pink pins. 
 
SPECIAL NOTICE:  Dress for  Success has been changed to the November 
meeting. 
 
IMPORTANT:  We desperately need volunteers for Meals on Wheels for the 
2nd Friday of the month. Please contact Maryrose Owens at 988-2000.  It 
only requires a couple of hours once a month. 
 
- Teressa Fraser, and Judy Keeth 

LOST 
Large Tupperware lid 

10" at the August Tea.           
If you find it please call 

Debra Neal  
813 957 0454.  
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Community Service Projects 

International Outreach 
 Remember, Operation Christmas Child, at the October general meet-
ing, International Outreach is asking each member to bring 2 plastic 
shoe boxes, filled with school supplies.  This will shorten the time we 
spend on the wrapping of the boxes after the meeting.  These plastic 
shoe boxes are only $1 at the Dollar Store.  The list of items is to the 
left of this article. 

   A REMINDER:  IF YOU TRAVEL OUT SIDE THE USA, LET US KNOW.  
WE WOULD LOVE TO HEAR ALL ABOUT YOUR TRAVEL EXPERIENCES! 

- Anita Long, Irene Bosek and Deana Scott  

Public Issues 
Public Issues wishes to thank the many early risers that provided 
the abundance of food for the 6th annual First Responders Break-
fast on September 25, 2019.  We had 78 guests sign in along with 
many members.  We especially want to thank the many members that stayed to help with 
the clean-up. 

We are so fortunate to have Gene Bode lead us through the Fire Prevention Week activities 
again this year.  Eight members were at TTFD on October 2nd to judge the 5th grade posters.  
You provided a delicious array of baked goods for some very pleased firemen. 

 Another set of volunteers assisted Gene on October 12th for the Temple Terrace Fire De-
partment Open House.  

We sent a $200.00 contribution to Support The Troops to assist with the postage for boxes 
being sent to our soldiers. 

- Debra Neale and Kay Thompson 

  GFWC Grand and Brand Initiatives 

Last month we learned about the Legislation Initiative, which is one of the GFWC Seven 
Grand Initiatives.  This month we are focusing on the Dr. Seuss book donation initiative be-
cause October is National Book Month.  Our club is participating by collecting Dr. Seuss 
books for local daycares, Head Start programs, and schools at a disadvantage.  The Admini-
stration's goal is 55,000 books donated by June of 2020.  That means that nationwide we 
need about 4,200 more books to reach the 55,000 goal.  Our club has been collecting Dr. 
Seuss books so if you have any make sure you let our Education CSP know.  The Juniorettes 
collected 50 Dr. Seuss books at the Juniors' Book Exchange at Terrace Reads.  The girls will 
give the books out at their Dr. Seuss birthday party at the library in February.                
- Joyce Johnston 

When Temple Terrace 
Woman’s Club member, 
Anita Long went to Italy this 
month, she ran into a GFWC 
Woman’s Club of Colorado 
Springs member, Janet 
Knox.—small world! 

Operation Christmas Child 
Samaritan’s Purse 
 
OPERATION CHRISTMAS CHILD        
https://www.samaritanspurse.org/ 
 
LIST OF ITEMS 
 
CLOTHING 
Shirts & Pants 
Pillowcase dresses or loose-fitting 
sundresses 
Underwear 
Shoes & Socks 
Flip-flops 
Hats & Scarves 
Tote bags/Purses 
 
CRAFTS AND ACTIVITIES 
Pencils & small manual pencil sharp-
ener 
Crayons or coloring pencils 
Coloring books 
Notebooks 
Stickers 
Jump ropes 
 
PERSONAL CARE ITEMS 
Blankets 
Combs & Hairbrushes 
Toothbrushes 
Washcloths 
Bar soap 
Reusable plastic containers (cups, 
small bowls, blunt-edge utensils) 
Hair bows and bands 
Bracelets 
Sunglasses 
 
TOYS 
Balls 
Dolls 
Stuffed animals 
Small musical instruments 
(harmonica or woodwind recorder) 
Finger puppets 
Cars, boats, and trucks 
Small plastic animals 
Tennis balls 
 
DO NOT INCLUDE THE FOLLOWING: 
Candy; toothpaste; gum; used or 
damaged items; war-related items 
such as toy guns, knives, or military 
figures; chocolate or food; seeds; fruit 
rolls or other fruit snacks; drink 
mixes (powdered or liquid); liquids or 
lotions; medications or vitamins; 
breakable items such as snow globes 
or glass containers; aerosol cans. 
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GFWC TEMPLE TERRACE WOMAN'S CLUB 
General Meeting            Woodmont Clubhouse          9/25/2018 

Call to Order at 10:00 am by President Marilyn Swanson  

The members recited the Pledge of Allegiance which was followed by reading the Club Collect.   
Guest Speaker:  Karen Giiggsby (intro by Joyce Johnston), District 8 co-chair for President’s Project - Operation Smile.  The project's goal is to 
fund a mission trip to Guatemala at cost of $250,000.  Encourage all clubs to participate.  We have until May 2020 to raise the money.  Tick-
ets available for drawing to participate in the mission.  Dist. 8 campaign is to count the doors in your house and give 10 cents per door.  Um-
brella pins are for sale.  Check www.operationsmile.org for history and service areas.   Marilyn presented a check for $400 to Karen for the 
project. 

Report of Officers 
President:  Marilyn - attended District 8 Presidents council meeting, Parliamentarian Training workshop (with Sushilla), Tea in the Terrace, 
tree planting at Boys and Girls club, Safari salad lunch, attended fall board (saddle up) with 6 members; workshops, CIP project.  Spring 
Board 2020 will install new State president. 

Certificates presentation:  First responders breakfast - Maryrose Owens, also thank you to Kay Thompson. 

Safari salad lunch - Mary Grevencamp, Marge Groene for Tea in the Terrace, Beth Redman for Tea in the Terrace. 

1VP Cheri - CSP reports are in the newsletter, updates at the meetings (show and tell).  Time to start collecting info for reports.   

CSPs:     ART:  Cheri reported the Arts Festival is still in November. 

EDUCATION:  Elaine - Initiatives from Fall Board list things we are already doing.  We need to collect books  especially Dr.Seuss. 

We have been asked to supply desserts for Oct. 17 parent teacher conference at TT Elementary. 
Bonnie Cable spoke on behalf of Riverhills Elementary PTA, need volunteers to work with students in the classrooms. Project to raise money 
for a covering at the PE court, cost is $60,000, ($30,000 has been raised). 

CONSERVATION:  Cheri - Boys and Girls club wants a garden hose so they can keep the tree we donated alive..   

HOME LIFE:  Judy - At the Oct. meeting we will have our health fair, with vendors and healthy snacks.  Starts at 9 am for 1 hour. 

Collect clothes for Dress For Success.        We have Meals on Wheels delivery on Fridays, need a driver for 2nd Friday of the month.  
INTERNATIONAL OUTREACH:  Irene - next month is Operation Christmas Child, boxes will be prepared following the general meeting.  Please 
bring 2 plastic shoe boxes filled with items from the list, available online and in the newsletter.  Also need goodies such as crayons, small 
notebooks, socks, etc.  Children are up to 14 years old.   
PUBLIC ISSUES:  Kay - 82 people attended the First responders breakfast this morning.  Thank you to all who prepared food.  We send $200 
to Support the Troops.  Fire Department has their open house Oct. 12.  The poster judging is Oct. 2, need baked goods delivered by 9am to 
fire station.  Gene Bode is coordinator, let her know if you can participate.  National Night out is Oct. 1 at Mission Hills Church. 
2VP  Beth Redman - HTOH - signup sheet to work the event sites is on the table.  We have a bus to carry guests to the homes, everything will 
stage from Woodmont where we will have bakery, crafts,Santa’s Attic, tickets and maps.  Tickets are on sale for $20 until Nov. 15, when they 
will be $25.  Tickets are available on Eventbrite.  The tour is December 7, workers will tour the night before 

Cake sale is now available, coffee cakes are $15, order forms are on the table and due October 23rd meeting. 

Motion:  (Lynn Werner) Give Juniorettes $200 for help with Tea in the Terrace. passed.  

3VP:    Mary Grevencamp  We had 7 visitors at the salad lunch, 2 joined the club. 

MOTION: Betty Zistler resigned due to health.  Board recommends we accept with regrets.  Passed     

RECORDING SECRETARY:  Connie  Smith-  The minutes were accepted as published on Google Docs and in the Newsletter.  
CORRESPONDING SECRETARY:  Becky Koche  reported that we received thank you notes from Juniorettes and Leslie Jones.  Also thank you 
from HOBE students we funded. 
TREASURER:  Elaine Coniglio - Financial report on the table and filed with the secretary.  CSP’s please spend the money in your budget, don’t 
wait until the end of the year.  Use check request form and be specific with addresses and who gets it.  
Member-at-Large:  Norma Walker (Marilyn reporting) - Dist. 8 annual meeting on October 26, the club will pay your registration, lunch is $20, 
please register and pay Norma.  We will carpool from Woodmont.  
RIVERWALK:  Marilyn reported for Robyn Baker that all documentation for planks are now in a drop box.  ID and password available to those 
who need it.  Three planks will be donated to tour of homes for drawing prizes.  Ordering forms are available on our website https://gfwc-
templeterrace.org                                                                                                                                                                          

NOMINATING COMMITTEE  is working on slate of officers to be presented at the October meeting, vote in November and install in December. 
NEW BUSINESS:  Joyce Johnston announced the Juniorette scholarship award will now be named for Maryrose Owens, Certificate presented 
to her for her support of the Juniorette club.  Last Monday was an ice cream social for membership recruitment.  Next Monday will be an ice 
cream social and bingo night for Hope Lodge.  The club is selling nuts and candy as a fundraiser. The October 7 meeting will have a speaker 
from The Spring, woman’s club members are welcome to attend. 

New initiative from GFWC:  contact your representatives regarding Vargas School Bus Driver Red Flag Act. 
ANNOUNCEMENTS:  Maryrose Owens- the friendship club fashion show is Nov. 12 at the Country Club.  Please bring a toy for donation to new 
Boys and Girls club.  A list of appropriate toys will be at the Oct. meeting.  A bag will be provided to put the toys in.  You need a reservation 
and $20 for a ticket. 

Four boxes of yarn are on the porch and are available for free.  

October meetings are 14th for Board meeting and 23rd for general meeting, start time 9am for Health Fair. 

ADJOURNMENT  11:30 am    Submitted electronically by Connie Smith 



GFWC Temple Terrace  
Woman’s Club 

$15 each, Deadline Oct. 23 
Delivery in November 
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So far the Juniorettes have taken in five new members and they are all very enthusiastic.  At our meeting 
last week we had a speaker from The Spring who talked about domestic violence and our pre-conceived 
notions about how boys and girls should act.  The girls brought in personal supplies for the residents of The Spring, 
and they also brought in toiletries for victims of human trafficking, which is a project of the Mayor's Youth Leader-
ship program. Some of our girls will be helping at the Book Exchange and we will be holding our annual Halloween 
Party for our special needs Girl Scout troop.  At our November meeting we will have a special speaker who will talk 
to us about her trip around the world, and the girls will share food items from their countries of heritage. 

-  Joyce Johnston, Juniorette Advisor 

Visit us on the web                                
http://www.gfwc-templeterrace.org/  

The GFWC Temple Terrace Woman's Club was organized in 
1959 and this year will be celebrating 59 years of        
Community Service.  The membership - all living in or    
having an interest in the Temple Terrace Community - has 
been responsible for initiating many worthwhile projects 
within the City of Temple Terrace, throughout the State of 
Florida, the United States of America as well as Worldwide. 

The GFWC Temple Terrace Woman's Club mission is to ‘be 
charitable and educational, to promote progress and to 
further the principals of our democratic way of life’.   

 

Juniorette News 

Member of the General Federation of 
Women’s Clubs 
Temple Terrace Woman’s Club Newsletter 
P. O. Box 16056 
Temple Terrace, FL  33687 

 

Federation Motto: 
In great things, Unity 

In small things, Liberty 
In all things, Charity  

President’s Theme: 
Leaving footprints 

that make a 
difference 

Our Juniorette Presi-
dent, Alex Schaffer, 
giving Maryrose 
Owens a certificate to 
honor her for the Jun-
iorette Scholarship 
that the Woman's 
Club gives out each 
year.   

 

Juniorettes with our guest speaker from      
The Spring and also showing all                      

the donations the girls brought in. 


